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  Clarification regarding non-quoting of DIN on GST portal Communications 

bearing RFN 

CBIC had earlier mandated generation and quoting of DIN on all communications including e-

mails sent to taxpayers and other concerned persons by any office of CBIC for transparency and 

accountability vide Circulars No. 122/41/2019-GST & 128/47/2019-GST. However, all 

documents and summaries issued via the GST common portal already carry a Reference Number 

(RFN), which can be verified online. As per section 169(1)(d) of the CGST Act, 2017, serving 

documents via the common portal is a valid communication. Further, Instruction No. 4/2023-

GST also emphasizes electronic service of notices and orders via the portal. 

Since RFN is electronically generated and verifiable, quoting a separate DIN becomes redundant 

for such communications. Hence, it has been clarified that DIN is not required for 

communications generated and served through the GST portal bearing a valid RFN. Such 

communications are legally valid. 

Therefore, previous instructions mandating quoting of DIN stand modified to this extent. 

Circular No. 249/06/2025-GST dated 09.06.2025 

 

Readers can access all updated notifications on the Committee’s website https://idtc.icai.org/ under the ‘GST 

Statutes’ section.  

Vice – Chairman Chairman 

GST & Indirect Taxes Committee GST & Indirect Taxes Committee 
 

 

 

The GST Update is an endeavour of the GST & Indirect Taxes Committee of ICAI to apprise the readers with the amendments 

made in the GST law vide significant notifications, circulars etc.  The Committee welcomes your feedback on the Update at 

gst@icai.in.  Please visit the website of the Committee https://idtc.icai.org/index.php for previous GST Updates, updated GST 

Acts, Rules, Notifications and other knowledge resources on GST like articles, publications, legal updates, newsletter etc. as 

also for the information on upcoming events on GST organised by the Committee.   

Information published in the Update is taken from publicly available sources and is believed to be accurate. The GST &Indirect 

Taxes Committee of ICAI takes no responsibility of accuracy and reliability of information published in the Update.  No part 

of this Update may be reproduced, stored in a retrieval system, or transmitted in any form or by any means – electronic, 

mechanical, photocopying, recording, or otherwise without the permission of GST & Indirect Taxes Committee of ICAI. 

https://taxinformation.cbic.gov.in/view-pdf/1003281/ENG/Circulars
mailto:gst@icai.in
https://idtc.icai.org/index.php


The Institute of Chartered Accountants of India, ICAI Bhawan, A-29, Sector 62, Noida (U.P.)-201301 


	The Institute of Chartered Accountants of India, ICAI Bhawan, A-29, Sector 62, Noida (U.P.)-201301

